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OLD BOYS COLLEGIANS CRICKET CLUB 

(INCORPORATED) 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

The 13th Annual General Meeting will be held at the Elmwood Bowling Club, on Wednesday 

13th September 2017 at 7.00pm. 

 

AGENDA 

 

1. Apologies 

2. Confirmation of minutes of 12th AGM 

3. Adoption of Annual Report 

4. Adoption of Financial Report 

5. Election of Officers 

6. Elmwood Club Update 

7. General Business 
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President’s Report 

Ladies and Gentlemen, Life members, members, sponsors and friends of the club, it’s with 

pride that we conclude another full and action-packed season of cricket with Old Boys 

Collegians Cricket Club. 

 

On reflection, we can conclude that the season was a fantastic success, not only with the 

on-field success which what we ultimately strive for, but we were able to provide the 

opportunity for over 500 players to represent the club, making us the biggest club in the 

South Island. This is something to be truly proud of and incredibly humbling as we really 

strive to make the club an attractive option for people to enjoy our great game. 

 

The committee has been hard at work across the last 12 months, so I do want to thank them 

for their tireless efforts. The basis for the overall improvement in the club started with an 

early year strategy meeting where we acted on feedback from an internal survey on what 

our members told us where we need to improve. Each individual committee member really 

embraced the challenge and it is a credit for how the club performed across the season. 

 

Our junior section continues to be the shining light, providing 56 junior teams the ability to 

play cricket this season. Mandie Godliman has been tireless and her exceptional customer 

service and delivery of a wonderful product gives us the opportunity for so many boys and 

girls to play the game every weekend.  I want to thank Mandie and her crew at Coaching 

Solutions for their hard work, as they have a huge impact across the wider cricket fraternity 

within Christchurch, which OBC is a forefront of.  

 

The women’s section had a great year and was very competitive across all competitions. Adi 

Simmons brought together a strong team and the new coaching unit had a huge impact on 

developing the group. I want to make special mention of Haley Banks and Hayley Aburn for 

being true leaders and drawing the club together. The women’s section still consistently 

provides players for higher honours and it was fantastic to see the influence OBC had in the 

Magicians team.  

 

The club can hang their hats on the performance of the Premier Men’s performance for the 

year. From the depths of the previous years, our turnaround has been swift and truly 

impressive. Adam Hastilow’s leadership was the key driver for the success of the year. We 

have a talented bunch of men and we were lucky for them to bond and embrace a strong 

culture change that really propelled the team to greater heights. It was great to see players 

like Jeff Case and Ryan Astle get true reward for their hard work in the previous season, but 

the overall development of the younger generation of Wakefield, Stanley, Lewis and 

Edgerton-Till can hold the club in greater stead for years to come.  
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I wish I could single out plenty of people for their impact over the season, but there have 

been some individuals who have truly driven the club to great success. The club captains on 

both sides, men and women, have been exceptional for their passion and commitment. 

Greg McCarthy gives his all, week in and week out on the field and this carries on with his 

role as club captain. Greg and Adam are central to the change of culture and the buy in from 

the players, which really turned us around.  

 

Jason Middlemiss’s efforts this previous season have been truly exceptional. We were lucky 

enough to have Jason return from the UK, along with some fortuitous employment 

situations, where we were able to utilise Jason’s skills to full effect. Jason was rightfully 

awarded the HSOB Services To The club award. This is only a minor pat on the back for 

Jason’s level of input. He was able to organise our finances whilst pulling together all the 

moving parts of the club to pull us through a far stronger financial position. On behalf of the 

club I want to thanks Jason for his tireless efforts. 

 

The Club maintained its fantastic history of providing players for higher honours over the 

season, bookended with Todd Astle’s return to the Black Caps and Erin Birmingham and 

Katy Martin representing the White Ferns at the women’s world cup. We are lucky to have 

these players so close to home playing regularly for the club yet succeeding on the higher 

stage and I would like to thank them for making themselves available when they can. The 

club continues to provide players for higher honours, which is a recognition for the hard 

work not to only the players but also the people that surround them, their coaches and 

teammates. Canterbury was lucky enough it win trophies in both women and men, with key 

contributions from OBC players. 

 

The club will always have people come and go through attrition, but I would like to make 

special mention to Logan van Beek for his contribution for the club. Logan is always available 

to represent the club at the drop of hat and always willing to help out with the junior prize 

giving, or anything where we need his flair for public speaking. We are going to miss his 

endless energy along with his cricket skills given how key his performances were to our 1 

day trophy win this season. Logan has taken on the challenge of moving to Wellington and I, 

along with everyone else within the club, send Logan our best wishes and support and 

hopefully he kicks onto great heights. 

 

With the new season upon us, we have been working incredibly hard to provide our 

members with the best opportunity to play cricket within Christchurch. We hope this season 

is our greatest yet. 

 

#BeTHEclub 

Paul Knight 

Old Boys Collegians President 
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Annual Financial Report 

Treasurer’s Report for the financial year ended 31 March 2017. 
It has been a fantastic year for the club both on the field in results and also off the field 

financially. Before stepping back from the club Simon made a big push and really invigorated 

our offering to our sponsors and the results showed in a significant increase in sponsorship.  

Along with receiving a few grants with the fantastic help of Kylie, we also managed to collect 

effectively 100% of our subs this year which requires a lot of badgering, but all these efforts 

gave us a good income to work with.  

 

 This was important because we took on the services of Terrafirma Turf to do our pitches at 

a reasonable cost and the results showed through with team’s pitch rating and the great 

matches being played on the surfaces.  The committee’s focus this upcoming year is to work 

hard on getting some major grant wins to help us fund a well overdue but expensive net 

upgrade. We are confident if we have another strong year this year we will have the funds 

to be able to have it ready to go by next spring.  

 

Some other exciting wins we’ve had is gaining a grant for a new moveable net to ease the 

burden on the fixed nets this summer and also one to add an electronic scoreboard to the 

ground.  Financially I’m confident with the passion and expertise we have on our committee 

that we’ll make our budget and get some more really exciting projects funded during the 

upcoming summer which our members should start seeing around the ground. 

 

Cash Balances as at 1 April 2016: 

Cheque account: $3,421 

Call account: $258,350 

Term Deposits: $nil 

Total Current Assets: $307,023 

Cash Balance as at 31 March 2017: 

Cheque account: $7,586 

Call account: $27,203 

Term Deposit $217,343 

Total Current Assets: $286,233

 

Income Received during the financial year: $169,950 

Expenses paid during the financial year: $171,748 

Major Expenses: 

Coaching: $43,873 

Clothing & Equipment: $15,971 

Cricket Balls: $13,734 

Ground Maintenance: $34,172 

Junior Expenses: $10,796 

Player levies: $12,180 

 

#BeTHEclub 

Jason Middlemiss 

Treasurer 
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Men’s Club Captains report 

A lot of people may assume that the cricket season kicks off at the start of October but this 

season a decision was made to get the season off the ground a lot earlier and a lot of hard 

work was put in by committee members and others to ensure we didn’t have a season like 

the previous few on and off the field.  

 

So with this ground work done leading into the season, we got a lot of momentum with a 

memorable pre-season trip to Dunedin. This was hugely beneficial to the core group of 

players. A major area to “work on” was recruitment and numbers. While there is always 

room for improvement in this area I believe we exceeded expectations. This showed 

through excellent numbers and talent in the club with having upwards of 35 people at 

training at times, not having to default a game in the top 3 teams and generally being able 

to get full sides on the field for our afternoon grade teams when needed. Another major 

thing to come out of the pre-season work was the fantastic expectation setting session run 

by Todd Astle. We had good numbers to this event and a lot of these values shone through 

throughout the season, certainly on the field but also off the field with everyone doing their 

part and not leaving it up to one or two to do the majority of the work. 

 

As a senior member of the club I am very proud of all the lads. The way they brought into 

everything this season, bonded together, played some fantastic cricket and generally just 

had a good time. 

 

It has also been fantastic to see some new and exciting talent come through and with 

numbers being strong seeing competition for spots has to be good for the club. Once again I 

believe all our captains did a fantastic job as it is never easy and is time consuming. Our 

coach Adam Hastilow has done an outstanding job as always and it was great this season to 

have the services of Leighton Burtt as he built a very strong rapport with the lads and they 

look at him as a solid role model. 

 

The Premier Men’s team lead by Joel Abraham started the season strongly in the 2 day 

competition and really accelerated from there. Winning a very tight semi-final against St 

Albans in near pitch black conditions showed me the team really had the drive, talent and 

determination to win competitions. They then went on to beat Riccarton in the 1-day final 

at the ECG. After Christmas they played the t20 competition and didn’t play to their 

personal high standard and were not competing for any silverware. They then took home 

for the first time in our clubs history the 2-day trophy. The team as a whole have high 

expectations of themselves and believe they want to be more competitive in the T20 

competition. The Prems also had the opportunity to compete at club nationals. With 

Cornwall Park being an absolute mud cake for a few days and rain affecting games it was 
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hard to get momentum and unfortunately didn’t end up on top. However the lads can 

certainly hold their heads high as they represented our club to a very respectable high level. 

 

The 2’s had a very mixed bag season and ended up playing in the 2B competition after 

Christmas due to not putting enough performances together to stay in the 2A competition. 

That being said I believe there were still a lot of steps taken in the right direction and lot of 

positives to come out of the season. There is a lot of new talent coming to the forefront and 

it will be exciting to see how they perform this year. 

 

The Gators this year were led by the evergreen Paul Knight. Although they didn’t take home 

any trophies, making the t20 semi-final was a big highlight and felt that overall this season 

they competed at a higher level than previous years. With some guidance from some senior 

players in the team, some real young talent is starting to emerge and they will want to push 

for higher honours. Towards the end of the season it really felt like the Gators were gaining 

real momentum and getting some good results. Keep an eye out for the wonder-kids in the 

coming seasons and if you get a chance to try their mums baking it is fantastic! 

 

Once again it has been great to have our afternoon grade teams who are fairly self-

sufficient, and do OBC proud. They have enjoyed their cricket and had some good wins 

throughout the season. It is always a pleasure to try and help them out with numbers when 

we can. The Super Colds debuted for OBC this season in the T20 competition and won their 

grade. 

 

Some notable departures from seasons end: 

Joel Abraham is stepping down as Premier Men’s captain, after 5 years in the role. Joel was 

a dedicated leader and could always get the best out of his players, and it is quite fitting that 

he bows out on a such successful season under his leadership. Thanks for all your hard effort 

and time in your tenure Joel.  

 

Chris Johnston is also stepping down from the “scrapheap” leadership role, CJ has had a lot 

of success as skipper and we thank you for your time and effort in the role. In the season 

coming we look forward to seeing some dominant figures with both bat and ball for the 

club. 

 

Ben Brady started with OBC in the 13/14 season and has been a key member in the Premier 

squad since. Along the way to collecting his cap, he had some memorable performances 

mostly with the ball. You are a hardworking member of the team and will be missed. We 

wish you all the best with your endeavors in Auckland.  

 

Logan Van Beek started with OBC in 2009 and it was clear from when he arrived that he had 

immense ability with everything that he touched. It has been great to see him develop his 
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career from making the odd game for Canterbury to earning a full contract and playing for 

the Dutch on a consistent basis. His performances on the field speak for themselves with 

some outstanding efforts. One of the key things that will be remembered and missed the 

most was his passion for the game and his generosity in offering leadership, guidance, sense 

of humour, and general thoughts on the game. Good luck LVB in Wellington and for future 

cricket endeavors, we look forward to hearing about and following your successes on the 

field. You will be greatly missed. 

 

Lastly, I would like to thank the players for choosing OBC, for always replying about 

availabilities promptly and making my job easier, and for buying into our club mantra this 

year. 

 

Thank you to all the supporters who grace our sidelines each game, the WAGS for allowing 

us to play and be part of OBC and for all those who have backed our club in one way or 

another. We couldn’t do what we love without you. 

 

#BeTHEclub 

 

Greg McCarthy 

Club Captain 
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2015 – 16 Men’s Awards 

Premiers 
Eric Harrington Trophy for Premier Captain Joel Abraham 

Walter Hadlee Trophy for Batting David Wakefield (654 runs @ 29.9, HS 125*) 

Sir Richard Hadlee Trophy for Bowling Joe Edgerton-Till (30 wickets @ 16.1, BB 4-

11) 

Richard Leggat Trophy for Fielding Daniel Stanley (13 Catches) 

Paul McEwan Trophy for the Most Valuable 

Player 

Tom Taylor (101.76 Cric HQ Points) 

Men’s Grades MVP 

2A MVP Scott Willoughby 

2B MVP Matthais Paltridge 

3A Team Boon MVP  

Presidents MVP  

Major Awards 

Murray Mowat Trophy for the Most Wicket 

Keepers Dismissals 

Tom Taylor (26 catches, 3 stumpings) 

Rob Wilson Trophy  for the Most Wickets Mohit Marya (43 Wickets @14.95) 

Tony MacGibbon Trophy for the Best 

Bowling Performance 

Mohit Marya (8-8, 2A 2-day) 

Cran Bull Trophy for the Highest Aggregate 

Run Scorer 

David Wakefield (654 runs @ 29.9, HS 125*) 

Barry Hadlee Trophy for the Highest 

Individual Score 

Tom Taylor (128*, 2A’s( 

Jack Darcy Trophy for the Most Centuries Haley Banks 

John Wright Trophy for the Most Improved 

Player 

David Wakefield 

Peter Small Memorial Trophy for the Most 

Promising U20 Player 

Jack Lewis 

HSOB Association Cup for Services To Cricket Jason Middlemiss 
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Men’s Captains Reports: 

Premiers 
The Premier Men have had an incredibly successful season on and off the park, managing to 

secure the 2-Day title for the first time since the club merged, and the 1-Day title as well. It 

has been a big turnaround from last season, where we finished in the bottom half of all 3 

competitions. 

 

The success we had on the park was in no small part down to a change in attitude from the 

players which was really driven by the hard working OBC Committee, Black Cap Todd Astle, 

and player/coach Adam Hastilow. The foundations they laid in the off-season allowed the 

players to focus on their roles and doing well for the club. As the season progressed the 

results started to show.  

 

We were fortunate to have our 4 Canterbury Representative players available for the first 

few games of the season. Todd Astle, Logan van Beek, Edward Nuttall and Cameron Fletcher 

contributed in many ways, and we managed to start the season on a winning note. As is 

usually the case, the Canterbury Domestic season was soon underway and that meant their 

future appearances would be limited. 

 

In the past, this has usually had a big impact on our ability to win games, and after back to 

back losses in the 1-day competition it seemed as though we might once again struggle to 

challenge for some silverware. 

 

But David Wakefield and Tom Taylor managed to find some form, and after beating last 

years winners St. Albans at Hagley Oval, there was a new found belief in the squad. We had 

momentum in the 1-Day competition, and different guys put their hands up at different 

times to put us in winning positions. That momentum flowed on into the 2-Day competition 

where we notched up some key outright victories. 

 

 The most satisfying thing for me as captain was the fact that we had a range of guys who 

put in match-winning performances - we didn't rely on any one person. With the bat, I've 

already mentioned David Wakefield who scored his maiden century for the club, and had a 

breakthrough season for us, leading the way at the top of the order. Jeff Case also had some 

great performances for us in the 1-Day and T20 competitions with both bat and ball. He 

showed his class in the 1-Day semi-final and the final, where he played two match winning 

innings under pressure. Ben Ward was another who was solid with the bat, as was Tom 

Taylor and Canterbury U19 player Jack Lewis, who all put in memorable performances at 

various stages through the season. 
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With the ball, despite not having the most intimidating attack without our rep players, we 

managed to find success as a bowling unit. Under the guidance of bowling coach Leighton 

Burtt, player/coach Adam Hastilow led the attack admirably with the new ball. He was 

assisted well by Joseph Edgerton-Till, Daniel Stanley, Cameron Shoebridge and Ben Brady. 

Spinner Ryan Astle also showed his class and played a key role in some outright victories. 

The big improvement over summer with the ball was left-arm spinner Mohit Marya, who 

was consistent for us through all 3 competitions. 

 

On a side note, this will be my final year as captain of the Premier side. I have thoroughly 

enjoyed captaining over the past 5 years, and in particular I have loved seeing the progress 

that the team has made this year, after 3 tough years prior. It has been a fantastic season, 

but the challenge will be to back it up again next year. The team is in an exciting position 

because we still have a lot of room for improvement, and I look forward to seeing what next 

season has in store for the club. 

 

Joel Abraham 

2A (Scrapheap) 
The scrapheap had a slightly different playing schedule this year with the suburban clubs 

coming into the mix, which meant a slightly different layout for the season. With the 

entrance of the suburban teams this meant the competition was split into two pools, 

starting off with the Graham Dowling competition, which was played out as 105 overs in the 

day where the first team can bat up to 60 overs and the second batting team has the 

remaining overs to score the runs. The scrapheap started off the season with a hiss and a 

roar claiming 4 out of 5 scalps including St Albans and East Shirley. 

 

There were many notable performances from the boys namely Tom Taylors extraordinary 

power hitting against East Shirley which lead him to an unbeaten ton in very few balls to 

help the side secure victory in very minimal overs. The scrapheaps bowling and fielding was 

outstanding during the Graham Dowling series with wickets being shared around 

consistently and catches being very rarely dropped. There were many outstanding bowling 

performances during this series including Harry Bolland majestically spinning rings around 

most sides and earning himself a bag of wickets including a great 5 fa against. 

 

The competition then went back to the traditional 50 overs a side. There was a lot to play 

for seeing the top 3 teams from each pool went through to the traditional 2-day 

competition. The scrapheap battled all the way through till the end of the 1-day series but 

unfortunately lady luck was not on their side in a few games and they ended up falling short 

of making the top 3 and moving on to playing in the 2a 2-day competition. Again, there 

were many notable performances throughout the 1-day series. The scrapheaps consistency 
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of bowling and fielding was some of the best in the competition restricting teams to low 

totals and putting them under huge pressure. Unfortunately, the batting side of the 

scrapheaps season seemed to be lacking and let them down losing wickets at crucial stages 

of their innings. Ending up in the bottom 3 of the competition meant we were now playing 

in the 2b 2-day comp. 

 

The 2-day competition was tight and fierce. Playing on some very dubious pitches towards 

the end of the season, the scrapheap really started to hit their strides knowing there is 

everything to play for! Once again, the bowling and fielding was outstanding, we restricted 

teams to very low totals for most of the 2-day comp. starting off by rolling St Albans for two 

very low totals and getting a easy outright victory. We then came up against Burnside who 

really tested us with bat and ball. The game came down to the final couple of hours but it 

was Burnside won came out on top. We fought all the way through with heart and soul all 

season but again we were not triumphant in our efforts of claiming a trophy this season 

ending up 3rd in the 2dayers. 

 

In summary, the scrapheap had a very up and down season this year unfortunately not 

claiming any trophies, but the young talent that has come through the team this year has 

been exceptional and has OBC very excited to see what the scrapheap can produce next 

season. 

 

Chris Johnston 

2B (Gator’s) 
The Gators have traditionally been the heart and soul of the club for previous years but have 

struggled in recent times to provide consistent numbers and competitive performances. This 

year the club decided that a greater emphasis on support and providing a learning 

environment to help the players enjoy their cricket. Overall the team improved and we were 

competitive across all three formats. The overall success story was a full side for every 

weekend, even with a high rotation of players which culminated in having 4 separate 

captains across the season. So a big thank you to Morgan Williams, Tim (Stavros) Braid and 

Will Gillard in taking the leadership for the group when required. 

 

Graham Dowling 

Timed cricket was introduced this year, unfortunately it was dominated by weather as it was 

the early part of the season, with 2 of our games played on hard wickets. It was a true 

feeling out period which we were competitive in all games but just weren’t sharp enough to 

win the two games that mattered against Riccarton and Sydenham to get us up to the 

pointy end.  
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One Day 

Again the weather cost us, with 2 games washed out that we could of pushed for a semi 

spot, it came down to final round game against Riccarton at Hagley where we couldn’t make 

a big enough score to help us get over the line. We eventually finished 4th so missed out on 

the finals by one spot. 

 

Two Day 

We were incredibly close across this format, where we had a magnificent victory over 

Sydenham where traditionally the Gators would have rolled over. In our first game against 

Riccarton we played exceptionally well, had them 9 down when they passed our score, on 

reflection some silly captaincy decisions on my behalf probably cost us. A weather effected 

draw with Burnside and our worst performance for the year against LPW then a smashing 

within a day for Boys High we were truly only a couple of moments away from really 

contending for the trophy, where we finished 3rd again. 

 

T20 

The playing highlight for the year was the boys qualifying for the semi finals. Two fantastic 

wins over Merival Papanui and BWUCC, with a lucky Duckworth Lewis win against a strong 

Heathcote side, set us up for two wins on the final qualifying day. So as top qualifier from 

our group we played against a formidable St Albans side where we fell just short, the boys 

responded to laying really tight and competitive crickets where our learning for the year 

really came together.  

 

Individually we had some star performers, with a beacon of talent coming from our two 

youngest members Matthias and Nathanial Paltridge. These two young fellas could honestly 

be anything, and their level of performance in tight situations shows how bright the future 

might be for these two. With the bat Morgan Williams with 300 runs and I hit 500 runs for 

the season and Andrew Logie was a solid performer with the ball with 13 wickets. Some of 

our ring ins provided some highlights particularly Abhi Shrikande smashing 113 against Boys 

High.  

 

Thank you for the efforts of Adam, Joel, CJ and especially Greg McCarthy, the level of 

success and playing numbers are directly correlated to this group. Greg’s hard work has 

resulted in record numbers of training and playing which reflects in our success, so well 

done Greg. 

 

Overall it was a middling performance, with chances that we could of taken and ones that 

truly slipped through our fingers. Again it was a learning situation, so we will be better for it 

next year. 

 

Paul Knight 
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The Elmwood Super Colds 
The team was assembled and selected at the local watering hole, a team consisting of ex 

1stXI cricket players who loved playing cricket but were reluctant to give up their entire 

Saturday due to other commitments so idea of cricket kicking off at 2pm and done by 5pm 

with a few beers and snags in between suited the boys well. 

 

The season started off with 3 consecutive rained out affairs but it allowed The Colds to dust 

some rust off with a few warm up games against arch rivals the Dubai Diamond Traders who 

were well known mates also from the local watering hole. The teams split the two warm up 

games and the rivalry was born. 

 

The Colds started off strong with some convincing wins and close wins in particular a good 

low scoring affair with club greats Team Boon. Notable performances throughout the first 

half came from Nathan “The Power” Monk, Reilly “Cairns” Casey and Guy “Lock your missus 

up” Murgatroyd.  

 

The second half of the season started off slow with The Colds suffering two losses early with 

the long and fruitful festive season taking its toll. There was another great game against 

Team Boon where runs were free flowing with one Boon batsmen scoring 100 after a 

gentlemen’s agreement to let him bat on after 40. The Colds managed to finish the regular 

season tied at the top with arch rivals the Dubai Diamond Traders and stage was set for one 

final showdown with bragging rights on the line as well as The Tinning Neame Throphy.  

 

It was a miserable raining day at Burnside park where the Colds were sent into bat on a 

bowler friendly wicket. The Colds lost a few early wickets and the scoring was slow. 

Managing to scrape through to around 130 which we thought was slightly above par thanks 

to some solid knocks from Isaac “HC” Prebble, George “Bradman” Thomas and Tom “Gayle” 

Rennie. After getting off to a quick start the Traders looked on track before Olly “Crezzers 

Baby” Boozeworth entered seen with his spitting leg spin taking a vital 3 for bugger all and 

finishing the Traders for around 100. 

 

All and all it was very successful debut season for The Elmwood Super Colds who will be 

back more this season!  

 

“Nunc Opretaur”- Now we work 

 

Tom Rennie 
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Team Boon  
No report received. 

3C SNCC 
No report received. 

Presidents  
No report received. 
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Women’s Club Captain Report 

The 2016-2017 season saw the team continue to develop. We would be one of the younger 
Premier Women’s teams but have a good mix of experience and developing talent. The 
team made all 3 competition format finals but only managed to win the Kirsty Bond Series. 
We struggled for consistency in the One Day format made the final but lost in a very 
frustrating rain interrupted and shorten final against LPWES. 
 
Over the season, we had a consistent group of young players who played every week, which 
enabled us to develop as a team and continue the momentum throughout the season which 
ended up playing some fantastic cricket at times. A number of players went on to gain 
representative honours which bodes well for a strong future  
 
We had three players play for NZ (Erin Birmingham, Katey Martin, and Courtney Wiseman – 
indoor). 
Six players represented the Magicians, two of which were new caps (Erin Birmingham, Haley 
Banks, Emma Kench, Meddy Hyde, and new caps Missy Banks, Jess Simmons) 
2 players represented other provincial teams (Katey Martin – Otago Sparks, Hayley Aburn – 
Northern Spirit) 
7 players represented in U21’s (Haley Banks, Allie Mace-Cochrane, Meddy Hyde, Emma 
Kench, Missy Banks, Jess Simmons, Livv Thomson) 
6 players in the Future Magicians team (Missy Banks, Jess Simmons, Abby Gerkins, Gemma 
Hickson, Casey Liddington, Fanchea Molony,) 
2 players in Canterbury Country (Emma Kench and Missy Banks) 
 
Highlights of the season:  

 Defending 79 against Sydenham with an outstanding bowling and fielding display   

 4 players scoring 50’s (Hayley Aburn 3, Allie Mace Cochrane 3, Haley Banks 1,Missy 
Banks 1) with Hayley going on to make 117  

 Some great bowling displays with our 4 main bowlers sharing the honours (Meddy 
Hyde 24, best 4 for 20. Missy Banks 21, best of 4-30. Jess Simmons 19, best of 3-11. 
Elouise Haywood, 19 best of 2-15) 

 
This season we welcomed Elouise Haywood from the United Kingdom to side and she 
enjoyed her experience so much she is still here and playing for us again this season. 
We also welcomed Ema Kuribayashi a Japanese international player who join us for 8 weeks 
in her quest to get some off-season cricket. She brought some much-needed experience was 
instrumental in helping us secure the Kirsty Bond Series.  
 
We had a new management structure in place for the 2016/2017 with myself as Women’s 
Club Captain, Graeme Kench as Premiums Coach and Tony Banks as Premier Manager. 
Would like to thank them all for their time and efforts. 
 
A big thank you to Richard Lough who joined us this season. Richard did an outstanding job 
coaching and managing the Div1 girls side who also had a great season. Also, a thank you to 
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the Div1 players that fill in for us throughout the season especially Sophie Sinclair and Abby 
Gerken.  
 
We are looking forward to next season and building on the good foundation we have and 
even more success for the club and the players involved. 
 

Adrian Simmons 

OBCCC Women’s Club Captain 
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2015 – 16 Women’s Awards 

Premiers 
Derek Hughey Trophy for Premier Captain Haley Banks 

Elmwood Cup for Batting Hayley Aburn (515 runs, HS 63) 

Mike Hamel Trophy for Bowling Mereana Hyde (24 wickets @ 14.9, BB 2-20) 

Vaughan Brown Trophy for Fielding Haley Banks (8 catches) 

Ian Harrington Trophy for the Most Valuable 

Player 

Hayley Aburn 

Division 1 
Batting Casey Liddington (194 runs) 

Bowling Isabelle Chudleigh (8 wickets) 

MVP Abby Gerken  

Major Awards 
Cartwright Cup for the Most Improved 

Player 

Sophie Sinclair 

Most Promising U20 Player Melissa Banks 

Holder Memorial Cup for Services To 

Women’s Cricket 

Mr Kench 
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Women’s Captains Reports 

Premier Women’s  
 

The 2016/17 season was again another rebuilding year for the squad. Throughout the 

season there were a lot of ups and downs but we still managed to be involved in all three 

finals. Unfortunately, LPW were to strong for us in the one day and 20/20 competition but 

our 6-a-side team convincingly beat St. Albans to take the trophy.  

 

Over the season we had a consistent group of players that played each week. In December 

we had seven girls head up to Auckland for the national u21 tournament and towards the 

end of the season three girls got called up to the Canterbury Magicians and were able to 

make their debuts. We ended up having five OBC girls in the Magicians squad.  

 

Highlights of the season: 

* Defending 78 against Sydenham @ Sydenham park  

* PC (picnic club) is always a highlight, especially home games when we have a BBQ  

* Winning the 6-a-side competition back to back  

 

Our overseas import this year was Elouise Haywood. She made the move over from the 

Plumtree Club in Nottingham, England. She has been an awesome recruit for the team on 

and off the field. A very trustworthy first change bowler who always managed to pick up a 

couple of wickets each game. Elouise had only planned on staying for one season but 

enjoyed it so much she couldn't say no to another and will be back again next year.  

 

A big thanks to Ady, Tony and Graeme who coached and managed us all season. The girls 

really enjoyed having you around at trainings and games and look forward to having you 

back again. 

 

Looking forward to next season and to keep building on everything we've achieved so far. 

#beTHEclub 

 

Haley Banks 
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Old Boys Collegians Junior Section 
Report 2015 – 16 

OBC is very much seen as a very strong leading force within junior cricket in Christchurch. 

The club has the largest number of teams in Christchurch, 20 more than the next biggest.  

 

Junior Administration 

 Around 550 members registered 

 57 teams entered into the CJCA 
competition. 

 18 weeks of competitive cricket 
were played during the season 
with only a couple rained out 

 Some teams had the opportunity 
to play on the outfield of the new 
Hagley Oval ground.  

 Junior Prize giving held the 
Sunday following the end of the 
season, Best Batters, Best 
Bowlers and MIP players were awarded for each team. Certificates were given to all 
members. Winners are attached with season summary.  

 

Club Coaching 

 30 teams provided with Professional coaching for 1 hour a week throughout the season. 

 4 large groups provided with Professional coaching for 45mins a week throughout the 
season. 

 

Have a go programme 

 28 players attending on a regular basis. 

 2 times were offered. 

 18 weeks of the programme were delivered. 
 

Holiday Coaching 

 This year again OBC ran Cricket Holiday programmes, 
Pre season, Xmas & New Year with over 200 children 
attending over 14 days.  

 

Schools Coaching 

In schools this year OBC has delivered programmes aimed 

at introducing cricket, some that have not played before. 

Firstly a cricket taster week was delivered at Fendalton 

Primary school were over 500 pupils received 5 sessions each during the week. We also had 
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ongoing weekly sessions for 30 Fendalton girls keen to give cricket a go. OBC has also been 

running sessions for Heaton Intermediate girls throughout Term1 with over 30 girls 

attending, some whom have not played much cricket before. OBC also helped create a St 

Andrews girls team that entered into the Metro Schools competition on Thursdays. They 

supported this by providing coaching and umpiring.  

 

Facilities 

The Net facilities at Elmwood Park were utilised every evening during the playing season 

with teams training from between 3.30 and 6.30pm.  

 

A Big Special Thank You:  

 To all the Sponsors who 
supported the Junior 
section this year, your 
support is really 
appreciated. 

 To all of the clubs 
volunteer coaches and 
team managers without 
whom we just couldn’t 
operate.  

 To the players for giving it their all on the field and making OBC proud.  

 To the parents and supporters who came and shouted for our teams on the sidelines 
each week. 

 

Mandie Godliman 

Junior Convener 


